

SUPERINTENDENT
Dr. Ronnie McGehee

BOARD OF EDUCATION
William Grissett, President
Sam Kelly, Secretary
Ken McCoy
Philip Huskey
Shirley Simmons

April 25, 2013

Madison County Board of Supervisors 125 West North St. PO Box 608 Canton, MS 39046

Dear Sirs:

As you assess road needs throughout the county, Madison County Schools would like to make you aware that we are expanding our facilities at Mannsdale Elementary School which is located at 443 Mannsdale Road. A turn lane at Stribling Road and Hwy 463 would greatly facilitate traffic flow at this location.

In addition, we continue to experience increased enrollment in the Germantown attendance zone. As you are aware, we have three large schools (Germantown High School, Germantown Middle School, and the Madison County Career and Technical Center) all located in very close proximity off of Calhoun Parkway. A deceleration lane on Calhoun Parkway would greatly help traffic flow in and out of Germantown Middle School.

Thank you for allowing us to offer our input.

Sincerely, Rossii L. Missler

Ronnie McGehee, Ph. D.

Superintendent